
We pray that this prayer update finds you resting in God’s goodness and His 
grace. We personally know of so many who are going through extremely 
challenging times and we trust God in His mercy to give strength to His 
churches. We are so thankful to you all for continuing in prayer for our family as 
we finish up our furlough. It’s been a sweet time of fellowship with our families 
and our church family. The children have enjoyed participating in the children’s 
ministries of our home church and making memories with their cousins, aunts 
and uncles, and grandparents. We don’t take for granted the opportunity 
to come back for this time. It’s been a spiritual refreshment for our family 
and a time of refocus for our family, our marriage, and the ministry. 


We are still scheduled to return to Thailand on March 19th, Lord willing. 
Right now we are in the process of applying for visas for our two 
youngest children who were born in Thailand. Because they were born in 
Thailand they didn’t need a visa. But once they left the country they 
needed one to get back in. Once we return they will be able to be placed 
under my documents as dependents of mine. Please pray for the 
process of our return. It’s not as simple as it used to be pre-covid. As it 
stands right now we will need to quarantine for 10 days in a government 
approved hotel after we return. If we test negative multiple times 
throughout that time period then we will be able to continue on to our 
home in Mae Sai. The requirements change, it seems, weekly. So we will 
definitely know more once the time gets closer.


We had a blessed Christmas and New Years here in the states. It wasn’t 
exactly as we expected as our family came down with THE virus. We are 
glad to be on the other side and are thankful it wasn’t more severe. THANK 
YOU to those of you who blessed our family with generous Christmas gifts. 
We feel overwhelmed by the goodness of God to our family. And He has 
used so many of you to do that!


This week I will be flying to Texas with my two older children for a few 
meetings. The day after we return we will begin our trek down to North 
Carolina and Florida for some meetings as a whole family. We look 
forward to reuniting with old friends along the way as well as meeting a 
few new churches. It’s a blessing to us to be able to share what God 
has been doing in Mae Sai. 


Please pray with us that God would prepare the hearts of the Thai 
people before we return, especially those who have already heard the 
Gospel. We look forward to reuniting with the people there and to keep 
sharing Christ. 

	 


With gratitude towards God,

 the Benjamin Hall family

January, 25, 2022

Greetings Faithful Praying Partners,


